Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
August 27, 2008
Meeting called to order at 12:02.  The minutes of the April 2008 meeting and the agenda for meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Blythe, Cain, Crisler, Dehr, Farnsworth, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kalamaras, Kaufmann, Lin, Roberts, Rumsey, Simon, Stewart, Stapleton, Sun, Thompson, Weller, Webb-Sunderhaus
Guests:  Marc Lipman, Jason Kahlenbeck, Holly Lara, and Rachel Cochran
Information items:

· Welcome to Damian Fleming to the faculty, to Curtis Crisler in his new tenure track position, and to Rachel Cochran to the department office staff.
· Welcome and update from A&S Dean Marc Lipman.  Dean Lipman provided information on the new Vice Chancellor and said that he has been meeting with him and informing him of the state of the college.  He noted that enrollment is up from last year to sustainable levels, but he would like to see more retention of juniors and seniors.  Despite this increase in students & tuition dollars, due to increase in university costs, very little money for additional faculty has been obtained.  He also said that anecdotal reports show that the new English placement test has been well-received.
· Jason Kahlenbeck from Follett’s Bookstore introduced himself and provided information on how to order textbooks online.  He reminded faculty of deadlines and encouraged early orders so that the bookstore could prepare for book buy-back during finals.  Faculty can contact him with textbook order questions.
· Upcoming initial deadlines for 2008-09 were distributed and briefly discussed.  Rachel Hile noted a mistake on the handout:  the Honors Banquet is April 22, 2009.  Hardin advised committees to convene soon to address their areas of concern and to choose a chair.  One-time conveners were chosen:  Composition (Amidon), Coordinating Committee (Aasand), Faculty Review (Hile), Grade Appeals (Kalamaras), Library (Farnsworth), P&T (Simon), and Undergraduate Studies & Assessment (Rumsey).
Ongoing Business:

· No committee reports were given.

· Hardin reported that sabbatical policies discussed in the spring were submitted to A&S for Approval.

· Hardin reported on the office space that was handed over to the department during the summer:  CM 41 (new LTL/TA office), CM 33A (office for Sophie Glazer), CM 28 (shared with Philosophy), and CM 29 (Worth Weller’s office, future LTL/TA office when room can be brought up to code to support more occupants).  Additional movement will be expected once the new medical building is completed.  A&S may move to the third floor, and Sociology may also move.  Work to obtain more office space will be made, and updates passed on to faculty as they are received.
· Hardin reported that the TENL license option was approved earlier by the Indiana Department of Education and is now available for students.  Hardin and Hao Sun plan to meet with the Vice Chancellor to discuss the importance and the coordination of the program in the near future.
· Hardin reported that the university will begin to use the software e-Lumen as an assessment tool.  The software is program- and rubric-driven, and will collect data that will be used for accreditation purposes.  The Undergraduate Studies & Assessment Committee should meet with Hardin to discuss implementation of the software.
New Business:
· Rachel Cochran informed the faculty that a new help document was placed on the O:drive with processes, procedures, and “how to” information designed to help the faculty with administrative-related tasks.  Anyone with questions is encouraged to ask the secretaries and they will make changes and additions to the document as needed.

· Hardin noted the new policy of +/- grading.  Individual faculty can decide whether they will use +/- or not, but the impact of this choice on program minimum grade requirements.  Karol Dehr mentioned that this might raise issues of inequity among students if LTLs have different grading policies in the same course (W131, W129).  It was recommended that the Composition Committee take up this issue.
· Holly Lara gave a short explanation of travel forms.  These forms along with information on subsistence and Expedia remain on Hardin’s website.  He will soon add information about mileage.  He also announced that the faculty travel allotment was $1000 for 2008-09.
· With the Fall & Summer 2009 scheduling process on the horizon, Hardin would like to discuss streamlining the scheduling process with the Coordinating Committee.  A questionnaire soliciting course suggestions will be distributed within the next few weeks.
· Discussions of courses for online format, revision of the Enchiridion, and some reorganization of department committees were tabled for the next meeting.
Items from the Floor:

· Congratulations to Lewis Roberts for tenure were offered.
· Suzanne Rumsey reported that the fall newsletter would come out in October.  She requested that anyone teaching an interesting or noteworthy course send her this send information to be included in the newsletter.  She welcomes additional content recommendations, additions, and comments.

Adjourned at 1:14pm

Next meeting:  Wednesday, September 10, 12:00-1:15 in CM 144
